



Crosshill & Govanhill Community Council

Date:- Monday 9th September 2019

Address:- Samaritan House, 151 Coplaw Street G42 7JG at 7.00pm

Attendees:- Anne Marie Millar, Damian Tausney, Jennifer MacDonald, Grant McManus, Cheryl McCormick (Chair), Eldritch Pollock, Kieth Hawley, Baillie Soriya Siddique

Apologies:- Councillor Belic, Councillor Hunter, Andy Carberry, Marion Nisbet

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes from previous meeting in August 2019 were read over and agreed.

- Proposed:- Grant McManus
- 2nd:- Damian Tausney

Matters Arising/Action Points

Cheryl took everyone through the previous action points outstanding

Actions for Councillor Hunter:- St Brides Primary School – Mhairi in discussions with Maureen McKenna as she feels there is currently enough capacity and extra classrooms are not needed.

- **Action:- Further update at next meeting**

Ongoing issues still to be updated:-

- **Where are the access points for new Crown Street Industrial Park**
- **Latest figures for Air Quality Check**
- **Update on illegal snooker halls**

Secretary Report/Mail In/Out:-

- Social Work plan not due until Aug/Sept **Action:- continued action**
- Cleansing – Keith contacted all southside community council and all but one have had similar issues. Shawlands have carried out a survey. – Keith has had no response from fellow Community Councils.

Business Association:- Cheryl still spoken to Gordon Smith who will chase up response from David

- **Action:- Cheryl to continue to chase David for response as she has had no response Cheryl to escalate up the chain and contact Gordon Smith & John Quinn**

Regeneration Group:- Letter to be written outlining concerns and remit of group

- **Action:- No update to stay on -Keith to write letter**

Treasurer Report

Damian advised that there is £875.48 in bank.

Planning & Licencing

Planning sent via post to Samaritan House regarding naming the new Streets at the old Larkfield Depot which is Larkfield Close and Gate. By the time we have received this it was too late to raise any objections.

Planning received to install 2 more boxes on Aikenhead Road for mobile phone company. It was agreed by vote that we would object to this as there is currently double numbers of boxes currently in situ at this site and we felt it was too much for the one site. **Action:- Keith to lodge objection**

Roads

Nobody from Roads attending the meeting. Action:- **Keith to chase up and find out why**

Secretary Report & Mail In/Out

Keith passed round a hand out with all the mail in and out throughout month **Action:- Keith to confirm we have no legal responsibility for Queens Park Arena**

Councillors Reports

Mhairi Hunter

Councillor Hunter was called away to London so no update available

Soryia Siddique

- Soryia updated that the biggest thing she is currently dealing with is cleansing which appears to be an issue throughout the city
- Education where there is a real struggle for people within the area getting school placements.
- There is still no further update on the storm damaged property on Albert Road as there is a delay with the insurers.
- Contacted by a resident to advise that a full close door is off within the street as it is within the EEA looking into fixing this asap.
- Update on Bus Stop Safety at the new cycle lane on Victoria Road **Action:- Jennifer to email saying unhappy with the H&S of this and request to be looked at immediately**

Alexander Belic

Councillor Hunter was called away to London so no update available

Cleansing

General feeling is people are unhappy with the standard of the deep clean and the work being carried out by Cleansing. It was agreed that we would send a strongly worded letter to all relevant people asking for action on the broken promises. **Action:- Letter to be drafted by Keith**

More information to be requested about the EEA and the Hub . **Action:- To be discussed as a separate issue at next meeting**

Action:- Agreed sub group meeting to be held on Thursday 18th September @ 6pm. Anne Marie agreed we could use Larkfield Centre.

Police

No update this month

Regeneration Group

Cheryl sent update via email that Marion and Cheryl attended last meeting. The new format will be themes. After discussion it was agreed that we felt the themes should be:-

- Cleansing
- Education/Housing
- Housing
- Safety

Action:- Cheryl to pass onto Regeneration Group

ACOB

- Cross Party Group – look to see if we can get stronger legislation around using public bins for domestic and commercial waste.
- Keith and Cheryl have spoken to Steven Dowling and thought it was important to remind all Community Council members to use polite language and be respectful towards each other and also remember that on Social Media as well.
- Internal Sub Group Meeting – Date and time to be arranged
- Look to put an advert on Social Media after AGM to advertise for more members

Public

None

Close of Meeting and Date of Next Meeting

Monday 9th September 2019 Held:- Samaritan House, 151 Coplaw Street G42 7JG at 7.00pm